Chris has an environmental science degree from SUNY ESF, with minors in both chemistry and math, which made him a very well-rounded student coming in to grad school.  I’ve been extremely fortunate to have him as my first graduate student. During graduate school, he applied these skills towards statistical analysis of the long-term cloud water chemistry dataset from Whiteface Mountain that my group inherited in 2018, and the subsequent paper Chris wrote was published in the journal Atmospheric Chemistry and Physics, which was awarded the 2023 Paul Crutzen Publication Award earlier this summer (one of two papers selected from 2023, from amongst more than 1000 submissions). I was so surprised and honored by this award, both because of the quality of the other papers published that year (on a wide variety of important subjects including global temperature trends, biogenic emissions, secondary organic aerosol, methane trends and super-emitters, and wildfires) and the prestigious international group of people on the selection committee who considered it worthy of such an honor. I want to take a moment to give Chris the award that was sent to me in the mail all the way from Germany.
From the EGU journal: “This award was created to recognize an outstanding publication in ACP that advances our understanding of atmospheric chemistry and physics. The annual award was created in honour of Paul Crutzen, Nobel Prize laureate and former director of the Max Planck Institute for Chemistry, who played a pivotal role in the creation of the journal 22 years ago.”
I also wanted to highlight that Chris was the recipient of a NASA FINESST graduate fellowship, which is highly competitive program with very little precedent at UAlbany. Only 58 out of 351 proposals were successful in the Earth Sciences category the year that Chris was awarded this fellowship (a 16% success rate). 
Highlighting his independence and bold enthusiasm, Chris began his graduate studies by evaluating experimental datasets and conducting measurements, and then pivoted during the pandemic (about halfway through his graduate career) almost entirely to chemical box modeling, which I do not have expertise in. Chris is now very near to successfully navigating through peer review for a paper describing some of this modeling work, in collaboration with Dr. Mary Barth from NCAR, who is here with us today. Developing skillsets in both measurement and modeling fields, as Chris has done, is very challenging and an impressive feat. Bridging these two different worlds is a great asset for an interdisciplinary research field like environmental sciences, and essential for filling important gaps that specialists may miss. Chris continues to develop expertise in chemistry, ecology, surface waters, the atmosphere and the ways in which these different fields interconnect.
The work Chris plans to do for his next position as a postdoc at Columbia University connects to his current research, but with even more of a modeling focus, using new tools for which he will need to further develop his skill sets, which is perfect for a postdoctoral position.  I am confident that the research path he has chosen will bring clarity to the very complex and challenging problem of multiphase environmental chemistry.
